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REGULAR OPEN MEETING               

OF THE

DIVISION OF SENIOR SERVICES ADVISORY BOARD

MINUTES   
November 8, 2011 


1:15 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT


                     OTHERS PRESENT
	
	
	

	Rhonda Day, Chair, District 2
Ellen Smith, District 1

Susan Greenbaum, At-Large

Esther Stevens, District 6
Magdalena Graham, District 5

	
	Deborah Brogdon, Manager, DSS

Barbara Bayer, Deputy Manager, DSS

Liz Smyth, Office Assistant, Sr.
Bill Woldman, Senator Tom Udall’s Office

	
	
	

	MEMBERS ABSENT
	
	

	Rogene Cole,  Secretary, District 4

District 3 - Vacant


 I.
     CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chair Rhonda Day called the meeting to order at 1:17 p.m.  Susan Greenbaum led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

II. PROCLAMATIONS AND AWARDS OF MERIT

III. PRESENTATIONS
Bill Woldman, gave an update on issues being addressed by Senator Tom Udall’s office.  Mr. Woldman spoke about Indian Affairs, Alternative Energies, Environmental bills being passed, and the status of the Super Committee.  He then fielded a range of questions from the Board.  
IV. MINUTES

Chair Rhonda Day called for a vote to approve the minutes of the October, 2011 meeting.  Ellen Smith made the motion and Susan Greenbaum seconded the motion.  The minutes were unanimously approved as written.
V. DIVISION OF SENIOR SERVICES

Monthly Reports

Ms. Deborah Brogdon, DSS Manager, provided the Division of Senior Services report for the month of October, 2011.  Ms. Brogdon reported on changes to the schedule for Low Intensity Exercise, an update on NewMexPex, and an award given to volunteer Max Liebers at the City Council meeting. 
Ms. Barbara Bayer, DSS Deputy Manager, spoke to the Board about programs for October and upcoming programs for November such as the Veteran’s Day Celebration. 
Liz Smyth, Volunteer Coordinator, presented the Board with the Volunteer Services Report for October, 2011.

VI. DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION
A discussion was held on whether the Advisory Board should compose a unified letter to the City Manager regarding the lack of custodian services at the Meadowlark Senior Center.  After a brief discussion, Esther Stevens made a motion to approve writing a letter, and Rhonda Day seconded the motion.  The vote was passed unanimously.
VII. ADVISORY BOARD COMMENT
Chair Rhonda Day asked that the subject of changing the meeting time be added to the agenda for the next Advisory Board Meeting.

Magdalena Graham stated that due to health reasons, she was thinking of resigning from the Board. 

VIII. PUBLIC FORUM
IX. ADJOURNMENT

Chair Rhonda Day called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Esther Stevens made the motion and Ellen Smith seconded the motion.  It was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:21 p.m.

______________________________


_____________________

Rhonda Day





Date

Chair, District 2
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